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Dear Parents,
Sometimes we feel discouraged in our day to day lies. We often feel that we will not be able to meet a deadline, feel ready for an exam or in our social lives. We forget that we, ourselves are powerful beings and just believing in yourself and your abilities can ultimately change our way of thinking about ourselves. “A bird sitting on a tree is never afraid of the branch breaking, because her trust is not on the branch but on its own wings. Always believe in yourself! “– The Minds Journal 
Grade 12 fundraising – SPUR June 26th : Have you booked your table for dinner yet?
San Migual Spur Westcoast Village has kindly given permission for our matrics to raise funds via their restaurant on the evening of June 26th. Funds will be raised on commission and or tips earned. They will be at the Spur from 6pm until 9pm and you can phone 021 554 5492 to reserve a table. All proceeds will go towards their Matric Dance fund. Please help us and support our matrics, we hope we will be able to witness the concept of ‘paying it forward’ in action since all learners end up having to fund raise for a matric dance and all learners in grades 1 to 11 will have to go through the same process of raising funds. Our Matrics of 2018 hope that they can count on your support.
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STAR OF THE WEEK:
Well done to our stars.  We are very proud of you!
Grade R
Blake Roodman

           Grade 5
Dylan Branford
Grade 3
Melony Branford                           Grade 6        Ethan Moore 
Grade 4
Stacey – Lee Pretorius

           
PSYCH-K ® Balances now being offered at Riverside College:

As a parent, we sometimes feel quite helpless when having to help our children manage the struggles and stresses of being a teenager. We can see and recognize the potential that they have and often we find out that they cannot see it for themselves. 

They do not believe in their own beauty, their personal power or their ability to achieve so much more. Add to that the pressures of modern life and social media and you realise that the issue at hand needs a delicate approach. Life today is a far cry from when we were growing up. 

Also, in the process of trying to cope with all the stresses some children develop a form of anxiety or depression which in turn creates a limiting belief, especially in stressful times such as exams. This is where PSYCH-K® balances may make a big difference and shift things that a learner may have struggled with for quite some time.

We have trained PSYCH-K® Master facilitators at Riverside College who are available to assist learners that are currently struggling with learning disabilities, exam stress, anxiety and or depression. Through a series of balances these limiting beliefs can be addressed, not only for learners but also their parents.

Interested parents may contact Mr. Dave Swart via the school office or e-mail daveswart@riversidecollege.co.za for further information or to book an appointment.
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NEWS FROM THE GRADE 2 CLASS
In the Grade 2 class we have been learning all about the different animal homes and how adaptable these animals can be. We especially looked at Life in Rock pools. Over the course of 2 weeks the Grade 2 learners had to make their very own Rock pools out of recyclable materials. They did a very good job. 
LIBRARY
There will be no more library visits for Term 2. Please return outstanding books, if not done yet, to Edgemead Library, to avoid fines. 
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* Thursday 14 June: Gr 3 outing to the Fire Station 

* Saturday 16 June: Youth Day
* Monday 18 June: Intermediate Phase exams end 

* Monday 18 June: Gr1-2 outing to the Ostrich Ranch 

* Tuesday 19 June: Intermediate Phase outing to the Science Museum 

* Thursday 21 June: School close for learners 
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BRAINTEASER 
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Brain teaser answer: #19: You would be in second place  SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



EXAMINATION TIMETABLE
Please note that children must provide a valid doctor’s note should they be absent during the formal assessments and exams. 
	DATE
	EXAM

	Monday 11 June 2018
	History

	Tuesday 12 June 2018
	Mathematics paper 2 (Problem Solving)

	 Wednesday 13 June 2018
	English: Language and Comprehension

	Thursday 14 June 2018
	No Exam - EID

	Friday 15 June 2018
	No Exam - EID

	Monday 18 June 2018
	Natural Science and Technology
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A note from the vice principal, Madelein Luttig
 Obligations rob us of our playfulness, being silly with our kids when the opportunity presents itself is wonderful, but how many times do we ignore or push off those chances? During this week, I saw a dad drop off his son for school, they had a special handshake and it made me think that we should all grab a chance to be playful and meaningful with our young children, as they grow up so quickly. Play does not just benefit our children, it benefits us as 
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well. Being silly helps relieve stress and resets priorities when they are not in focus. Experts advice setting time a side almost daily to play with our children. Here are some ideas on things you might want to do with your child: 1. Grab ice cream or a special treat, my own son loves, when I pick him up, after school, and I just say to him: “Let’s go for milkshake!” It is a special time, for the two of us, to talk and not to think about homework or chores. 2. Go for a walk together 3. Tickle your children 4. Have a dance party. 5 Take silly selfies 6. Play hide and seek 7. Play chase in the garden or a park 8. Have a picnic. 9. Colour with sidewalk chalk 10. Go on a bike ride. The list could go on! These activities do not break the bank, however the bond that they create between parent and child, will last a life time. 
Enjoy your weekend.

Primary School Staff
Happy Birthday!


A very happy birthday to the following learners and members of staff who celebrated their birthdays this week





5 June 			Cecile Laurette Dongmo		          Grade 1

















	























Brainteaser: #20


The ages of a father and son add up to 66. The father's age is the son's age reversed. 


How old could they be?








NEWSLETTER #20 8 JUNE 18 JNRS


